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THOUGHTS 
 

We finish school tomorrow with our Passion Plays at 
2.00pm in the Mission Centre. 
 

During this break we lead up to the memory of  Easter 
the heart of  Catholic belief  that Jesus died and rose again 
to show us   victory of  life over death.  Please involved 
your family with as much of  the Easter Mass celebrations 
as you can.   
 

The 25th  April– ANZAC Day falls in the break and this 
day seems to have some amazing focus for young people 
and old alike.  This understanding of  sacrifice and dying 
for your beliefs seems to be a mystery that is understood.  
Where possible, join in these ANZAC celebrations with 
your  families. 
 

This week we farewell Kate Parker (Rm 5) who leaves to 
continue her teacher training next term. We wish you well 
and thank  you for the difference you have made with 
your work here. We also farewell Jack Hamilton (Rm 6) 
who is moving to Tauranga with his family.   
 

Relax over the holidays and arrive for the winter term,           
refreshed and ready for a new term! 
 
 

Kind regards 

Peter Callanan   (Principal) 

Ph:    384 3073    
Fax:  384 3053 
Em:  reception@stannes.co.nz 
www.stannes.co.nz 

stannes10X.blogspot.com  
(x = Room number) 

COMING EVENTS 
April 
16  BOT  Meeting 7pm 

17    Passion Plays  /   Term Ends 

18  GOOD FRIDAY 

      Term 2 commences   5  May 
 
  

REMINDERS:   
 for real time updates/messages 

from school text:               Follow 
StAnnesCatholic                  to 8987  
or go to our website or ‘Like’ our 
Facebook page. 

St Anne’s Altar Servers              

Saturday   19 April  6.00pm  

1 Ihaia Stott 
2 Kian McKean 
3 Harley Brown 

 

Sunday      20 April 10.30am 

1 Mimi Cresswell   
2 Sofia Bui  
3   Rosie Pender 
 

Saturday   26 April  6.00pm  

1 Alice Sparks 
2 Lucy Sparks 
3 Ethan Stott 

 

Sunday      27 April 10.30am 

1 Immaculate leala  
2 Marie Leala  
3  Christian Leala        

  Pasifika Success Talanoa Project    
 

E vala’aulia uma aiga Pasefika St Anne’s i Aranui Primary 
i le Aso Tofi 15 me ile 6 ile afiafi, ile 8 
 

Omai tatou te tapuai fa’atasi fa’afiafiaga a lou fanau.  
Fesili i lou alo mo le pepa e saini ina ia mafia ai ona alu 
lou alo i Aranui. 
 
Fa’ afetai  
Judi Parker    



Religious Education—Term 1 

Lent 2014  
“Thy will be done on earth as it is in heaven.” 

Luke 11:3 

Dear Parents & Caregivers  

Last Thursday we had ‘Live Simply Day” which 
proved that at St Anne’s we are a caring and       
giving school community.   $205 raised will be sent 
to  CARITAS along with any other  donations as 
we approach the end to the Season of Lent.  
Thanks for your encouragement and support of 
this activity. 

This week marks the beginning of Holy Week and 
last Sunday we celebrated Palm Sunday.               
On Thursday the whole school will gather to           
commemorate the Passion of Our Lord where each 
class will retell the significant events of the           
suffering and death of Jesus on the cross. 

May we grow in grace, wisdom and                     
understanding through the mission of the Holy 
Spirit.  May we bring       justice and truth into the 
lives of those we meet.   

May God bless you with joyful Easter and safe           
holidays. 

Grace Reddy (DRS) 

 HOLY WEEK  MASS  TIMETABLE 

 

Thursday, 17 April   Holy Thursday 

   2.00pm  Passion Play  

   at St Anne’s School 
 

   8.00pm Mass of the Lord’s Supper 
   Sumner Catholic Centre 

   Followed by Exposition until 10.30pm 

  
Friday, 18 April Good Friday 

   10.00am Stations of the Cross 

   Sumner Catholic Centre 

  

   3.00pm Good Friday Service 

   Woolston School Grounds 

 

 Saturday, 19 April Holy Saturday 

   8.00pm Easter Vigil 

   St John’s Hall, Woolston 

  

Sunday, 20 April Easter Sunday 

   8.30am Easter Sunday Mass 

   Sumner Catholic Centre 

  

   10.30am Easter Sunday Mass 

   St John’s Hall, Woolston 

Junior Neighbourhood Support 
 

Last Friday during our lunchtime we met with Andrea and Mrs Reddy to discuss how we can encourage the 

children at school to be  good citizens and kind neighbours.  We will be putting up a poster display in the 

foyer to show you the things children can do to get an award.   Please read the information and we will keep 

you updated.   We look forward to some good nominations next term. 

Have great holiday. 
 

Railynnetta and Finn—(J.N.Support Leaders) 

HELPING THOSE IN NEED 

On Sunday the 13th April my family and I went to Riccarton Market.  We 

were there to fundraise for my country, the Solomon Islands.                

I was welcoming everyone in.  I was wanting people to buy our food or 

give a donation.  The Solomon Islands ladies and Mum and I baked lots 

of cakes and biscuits.  We put them on the table at the market.         

We were selling them from 9.00am until 2.00pm.   At 2.00pm there was 

a nice man who bought everything that was left.                                   

After selling everything my mum and dad said that we had made a lot of 

money for the Solomon Islands. 

Zana Solodi  Rm 5 



Year 8 Year 8 

1.  David Pereira 1.   Tatiana Booster 

2.  Solomon Rose 2.   Nadine Booster 

3.  Julio Ilalio 3.   Rosie Pender 

    

Year 7 Year 7 

1.  Ethan Stott 1.   Indi Timms 

2.  Jordan Moase 2.   Amelia Craig 

3.  Jeremy Gomez 3.   Carina Bergamini 

    

Year 6 Year 6 

1.  Finn Mounty 1.   Madeline Youngman 

2.  Kian Mckean 2.   Kristyl Justiniano 

3.  Harley Brown 3.   Railynetta Ilalio 

Year 5 Year 5 

1.  Charlie Taylor 1.   Ruby Lum 

2.  Macarius Pereira 2.   Bernie Ilalio 

3.  Christian Leala 3.   Talia Edlin 

  

Year 4 Year 4 

1.  Leroy Cherry 1.  Ema McLaughlin 

2.  Salu Loto 2.  Amy Brown 

3.  Ben Sanft-Nafoitoa 3.  Ashlyn Hensley-Smith 

    

Year 2/3 Year 2/3 

1.  Max Pickard 1.  Chalotte Pender 

2.  Nico Solodi 2.  Lola Edlin 

3.  Levi Moase 3.  Eliza Fraser 

 3.  Pela Pereira 

St Anne’s Cross Country 2014. 
On Friday 11 April Rooms 2—6 walked to Woolston Park.  The rain decided to stop for an hour or two and racing 
was very close.     A big thanks to all those who helped and came and supported. 

Boys Girls Boys Girls 

Well done to Alecxis Trigg who finished in the top half of the field in her Freestyle and Backstroke finals  
at the Canterbury Swimming Championship. 



Perceptual Motor Programme (PMP) 

Parents, caregivers and friends of St Anne’s School, this call is for you!     

We NEED help to continue this very successful programme in Terms 2 & 3.  

 The students will be climbing, crawling, jumping and catching etc as they 

move around    activity stations. GREAT FUN!!  

 In order to stay safe, we need help to supervise the activity stations  

during our twice weekly sessions. So if you can offer us either 30 or 60 

minutes each week we need help for any, some or all of these times please: 

   Tuesday       2.00-2.30pm   (Rm 2)           Wednesday   9.00-9.30am   (Rm 1) 

    2.30-3.00pm   (Rm 1)     9.30-10.00am (Rm 2) 

We will have a short meeting before we start to explain what you will be doing. 

You don’t need to be a rocket scientist, brain surgeon or even have children in Rooms 1 or 2, just an         

interest in helping our young people develop all the skills needed for school life and sports, along with the 

necessary language.  

Thanks 

Cathy & Marian 

………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………

….. 

Perpetual Motor Programme (PMP) 

I can help on ______________day at __________________(time/s) 

Name_____________________________          Ph:____________________ 

April 2014 Holiday Programme 

fun! 
Sport Canterbury have action packed     
programme with exciting activities and 
awesome excursions. 

Active Kids is an exciting structured      
programme of sport, physical activity 
and play for primary school aged      
children. The programmes are safe and 
affordable; there are a number of     pro-
gramme/venue options to suit you and 
your children’s needs. 
Visit our website for full details: 

www.sportcanterbury.org.nz 

Dental Care over the School Holidays - 

The Community Dental Service will operate an emergency service over the school holidays. This service is to provide 

relief of pain only and will not undertake ‘routine’ treatment. The service will be available each working day from 
8:30am until 12:30pm from the Hillmorton Community Clinic, Sylvan Street, Christchurch for the following times: 

Tuesday, 22nd April 2014 – Thursday, 24th April 2014 (excl weekends) 
and  Monday, 28th April 2014 – Thursday, 1st May 2014 (excl  weekends) 

This service will operate by appointment only and if we are unable to see your child, alternative options will be given. 

If your child has dental pain as a result of an accident please contact your dentist in the first instance. 
You can phone and make an appointment for the emergency clinic by ringing 0800 846 983. 

 
 
 

Marian College     
The college community invites you to our    

Open Afternoon  
Thursday 15 May 2014   -   1.10—3.00pm 

 

Please note that there is no on-site parking.    
       

For more information contact the college: 
122 Barbadoes St, Christchurch,  Ph: (03)385 8449   

http://www.sportcanterbury.org.nz

